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Rt Hon Greg Hands MP; Minister for Energy, Clean Growth and Climate Change  
 
Many thanks for meeting with us on 1 February. We were grateful for the opportunity to discuss 
with you, both, how it will be possible to achieve substantive outcomes from the Early Opportunities 
Workstream of the Offshore Transmission Network Review (OTNR), and how the offer to 
communities might be improved; such that they receive substantive community benefits, in addition 
to the necessary mitigation and compensation, for adverse impacts of energy developments. This is 
of particular importance for those communities that do not gain from the socio-economic benefits 
of the new infrastructure, that they are required to host. 

 

We welcome the recognition, that further work is required to secure the benefits of coordination in 
East Anglia before 2030. Evidenced by the renewed focus of the OTNR, in collaboration with project 
promoters and Renewables UK, to deliver substantive early outcomes, as announced on 31 January 
at the OTNR webinar.  

 

The Councils’ officers would be pleased to work with your officials to support this renewed effort, 
to try and ensure that it is, for the reasons we discussed at our meeting, successful in delivering 
tangible outcomes. 

 

It remains our view, that the forthcoming publication of the Holistic Network Design (HND) and 
revised Network Options Assessment (NOA) in June 2022, is an important point to set out a wider 
vision. Firstly, of how communities will be able to engage with the strategic planning, and 
consenting, of the network, both on and offshore. Secondly, how the adverse impacts on 
communities and the environment, will be mitigated and compensated, and how, in addition, 
community benefits will be provided. 

 

In terms of community funding, which is outside the planning balance, we believe that it would be 






